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Pooled Cash Investment Performance

Pooled cash investment operations grossed a return of 0.45% for the quarter ended September 30, 2003.  The equities portion, 9.5% of the total, grossed a 4% return.  The intermediate fixed income portion, 43% of the total, returned a gross of 0.17% and the short-term investments, 47.5% of the total, returned a gross of 0.19%.  Benchmarks for the quarter were the Russell 1000 Index at 2.06%, the Lehman Intermediate Government/Credit Index at -0.02%, and the Lipper Institutional Money Market Fund Median at 0.18%. The one-year total rate of return at September 30, 2003 was 4.84%.  Equities returned 21.95%, intermediate fixed returned 4.04% and short-term fixed returned 1.02%.  Benchmarks for the classes for the year were the Russell 1000 index for equities at 24.37%; the Lehman Intermediate Government/Credit Index at 6%; and the Lipper Institutional Money Market Fund Median at 1%.

Endowment Investment Performance

The Multi-Strategy Equity Fund produced a return of 4.5 % for the quarter ended September 30, 2003, and the Multi-Strategy Bond Fund produced a return of 1.15% for the quarter. The Multi-Strategy Equity Fund outperformed the S&P Index which was at 2.65% for the quarter. The Multi-Strategy Bond Fund outperformed the Lehman Aggregate Bond Index which was -0.15% for the quarter. For the one-year ended September 30, 2003, the equity fund produced a return of 24.95% and the bond fund produced a return of 7.47%.   At the end of September, equities were 73.2% of the total endowment fund, triggering the recently changed policy on rebalancing.  As a result, transfers are in process from the Equity Fund to the Bond Fund to bring equities back to 70% of the total portfolio.

Refunding the General Revenue Bonds, Series 1995

At its meeting on July 9, 2003, the Board approved a resolution to refund the General Revenue Bonds, Series 1995 by issuing new, lower interest rate bonds.  As of October 15, 2003 the interest rate market has not been favorable enough to produce the projected savings and University administration is still in the process of working with Lehman Brothers to establish an optimum time to issue the new bonds. 
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